
November 2023 
Director of Student Services 

Board Report 
Custodial 

- 2nd shift custodian for DHS is expected to return to work on December 1st 
- Christmas Break cleaning schedule and special projects are being planned 

Maintenance 

- New Elevator/Lift is finally working and passed inspection 
- Joe and Kevin are currently maintaining buildings and working on little projects for the 

technology department 
- Lighting issues in the hallway have been fixed 

 

Property Acquisition 

- Still working on the demolition and site preparation for the next stage of Project One.  
On-site meeting with Joe Hayes and Alpha Demolition on Monday November 13th. 
   

School Safety 

- Looking at some grants with Officer Brendel, Casey, and Lisa that would allow us to 
integrate our camera system and our access controls into 1 system. 
 

Transportation 

- Bus 3 was grounded by the state department.  Bus 1 and Bus 4 was grounded by 
Campbell Co.  Bus 11 needed engine repair.  We borrowed busses from Campbell Co, 
Newport, and Grant Co.   

- State Bus inspection was completed on Nov. 8th.   
- We had 23 athletic events and 7 instructional trips in the month of October.   

Student Attendance/DPP 

- Enrollment as of 11/10 was 783 – 412 at LES and 371 at DHS. 
- Attendance percentage through 11/10 –LES - 94.64% DHS – 90.94% District – 92.91% 
- Attendance last year at this time:             LES - 92.77% DHS - 90.58% District – 91.73% 

 


